
                                          BIRD WING FIELD OUTING  

                                                       May 26, 2015 

 

 

Field Outing:  It was to Laurier Woods we went for the first field outing of the season to look 

and listen for wood warblers in particular. 

 

The most common warbler that evening was the male and female American Redstart.  We saw a 

Redstart nest in the crook of a young tree not far off the ground.  Kaye Edmonds was fortunate to 

get a wonderful picture of the female sitting in her nest (see below) and later an equally 

wonderful picture of the eggs when the female left the nest for a few minutes. 

 

 
 

Other warblers seen or heard were the Chestnut-sided, Yellow-rumped, Yellow, Black and 

White and the Ovenbird. 

 

We had hoped to see the Canada Warbler which was seen at Laurier Woods by Matt Walter and 

Lori Anderson during their Birdathon on Saturday, May 23, but it was not to be.  Nor was the 

Blackpoll seen.  It too had been seen on May 23 by Brent Turcotte. 

 

Vireos seen or heard were the Warbling 

and the Red-eyed. 

 

Thrushes seen were the American 

Robin and the Veery (seen at right).  

 

The Catbird (top of next page) was 

heard in a couple of places, as was the 

drumming of the Ruffed Grouse. 

 



 
 

Sparrows seen were the Swamp and the Savannah, the latter by Ray Walter and by some of us as 

a result of the photo Ray managed to get. 

 

The one marsh bird seen was the elusive Virginia 

Rail which paid us a very quick visit long enough 

for Kaye to get a picture of its eye and Renee 

Levesque to get a picture of its tail. But Matt got the 

whole bird, (seen at right) not during the outing, but 

during the Birdathon.    

 

As usual, Grackles and Red-winged Blackbirds 

abounded. But the most exciting event of the 

evening for some of us was witnessing a murder in 

the woods ï a murder of crows, that is ï very upset 

at something. (see below)  Matt scurried over the 

rocks and through the woods to try to find out what 

the fuss was about, but despite his agility, he was 

not able to keep up with the crows. 

 

 
 



After running into Craig and Elaine Hurst and dog on their way to monitor the marsh for 

amphibians, we headed to Main Street West near the courthouse to witness the yearly spectacular 

descent of Chimney Swifts down their namesake, the chimney.  Although some swifts were seen 

circling, unfortunately none descended.  Either we were too late and missed the descent or the 

swifts had already dispersed to nest.  Dick, Renee, Matt and Lori witnessed at least 500 Chimney 

Swifts perform their balletic descent on May 23, from 9:03 to 9:07 pm. 

 

We felt bad that the Sturgeon birders, Therez Violette and Monique Beauparlant, did not get to 

see the Chimney Swifts, especially because after the April Bird Wing meeting, when we went to 

Cedar Heights Road to see the American Woodcock put on its aerial display, it too decided not to 

perform for us and Therez and Monique had to return all the way home "empty handed".  

 
 

Ontario Field Ornithologist (OFO)  Certificate of Appreciation:  North Bay Hydro was 

recognized in 2014 by the OFO for its ñexceptional effort to protect a pair of Osprey that had 

nested on a hydro pole.ò  When the Osprey built their nest on a pole with a broken insulator and 

a dangling wire, Hydro re-routed the electricity line to allow the Osprey to remain in their 

nest.  At a Rotary Club meeting in January 2015, Dick presented the certificate to Todd Wilcox, 

President and Chief Operating Officer of North Bay Hydro, who accepted it on behalf of the 

utility.  Photo of this event can be seen under the heading Happy Toonies in Januaryôs 

RotaryLODE: 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Data/7010/214/HTML/234093/RotaryLODE_Jan122015.pdf 

 

Last year, most of us saw the Osprey in their nest on the pole at the Lakeshore Exit off Hwy. 11, 

and this year we are pleased to see the Osprey have returned.  Is it the same pair who used to nest 

until last year at the nearby concrete plant?   In April, Renee saw a pair sitting side-by-side at the 

old nest at the concrete plant.  Was it the hydro pole couple visiting their old home, but making 

the decision to return to the hydro pole, the concrete nest being too messy even for an Osprey? 

 

 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Data/7010/214/HTML/234093/RotaryLODE_Jan122015.pdf


 

Surprising Finds:  May brought four surprising finds. The first great find was a Scissor-tailed 

Flycatcher seen by Brent and his wife, Laura.  They were at Sunset Park with their children on 

May 18 when Brent spotted a Scissor-tailed Flycatcher.  He was able to get a photo, not a great 

one, but one that confirmed the sighting.  It was also seen by Dave Radcliff, who also got a 

photo.  Brent reports that the only other record for this species in our area was in 1988 when one 

was seen about 9 km. north of Kiosk.  Scissor-tailed Flycatchers do not hang around for long, so 

no wonder it was not seen subsequently.  Former Bird Winger, Mark Olivier, saw one in Algoma 

near Sault Ste. Marie in the fall of 2014 (see below). 

 

 
 

The second great find was an American Avocet (see below) seen at Verner Lagoon by Dick and 

Renee on May 20, and subsequently seen by Therez, Lori and Matt.  Unlike the Scissor-tailed 

Flycatcher, which tends not to hang around, the American Avocet stayed put with the Mallards at 

Verner Lagoon for others to see.  Mike Burrell reported that this is the first record of the 

American Avocet in Nipissing District.  Also seen on May 20 by Dick and Renee, and later 

others, was the Horned Grebe in its brilliant breeding plumage, the third surprising find. 

 

 



 

And the fourth find was a flock of between 40 and 50 Short-billed Dowitchers seen by Dick, Lori 

and Renee at the Callander Lagoon on May 16. (see below)  Initially it was thought that maybe 4 

or 5 could be Long-billed, but Jean Iron and Mike Burrell confirmed all to be Short-billed and 

Jean informed Dick they were of the hendersoni subspecies, the most common species in 

Ontario, suggestive of the Long-billed.  You can check out the Long and Short-billed Dowitchers 

on Jeanôs shorebird website: http://jeaniron.ca/Shorebirds/2009/dowitcherid.htm 

 

 
 

 

Great Canadian Birdathon:  Dick, Lori and Matt began their Birdathon in the wee hours of 

Saturday morning, May 23, picking up Renee at noon.  After 18 gruelling but fun-filled hours 

covering some 350 km., the final count was 103 birds, 2 of which were heard.  For his 

efforts, Dick raised over $2,000.00 in pledges.  Some birds seen were: Bonaparte Gulls, Caspian 

and Common Terns, and practically all the ducks that can be seen in our area - Gadwall; Wood; 

Green and Blue-winged Teal; American Wigeon; Northern Shoveler; Ring-necked; Common 

Merganser; Common Goldeneye; Lesser Scaup; Redhead; and, of course, the ever-present 

Mallard.  Surprisingly, they saw no Black Ducks.   

 

Other birds of the water 

were the Common 

Loon, the American 

Coot (seen at right), and 

hundreds of Double- 

crested Cormorants. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://jeaniron.ca/Shorebirds/2009/dowitcherid.htm

